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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE: 
 
It has been a fairly quiet winter, but also a generous one regarding the ATA 
finances. We virtually broke even on the King’s Birthday celebration and then 
made a profit on the New Year’s party. This is a first for us and can be attributed 
mainly to hall rental contributions and liquor sales.  
 
The 2008 Heritage Festival applications are done and planning work is well 
underway. It will be the same format as last year with small menu changes and 
new people in charge. We expect the same generous level of volunteers again in 
2008. 
 
Songkran celebrations are nearing. We have rented a hall and begun 
preparations. Watch for the Newsletter announcements and telephone 
notifications in order to offer to help out. 
 
The ATA has been assigned a definite Casino date and location for the Fall of 
2009. This event will repeat itself every 1½ to 2 years. Although the funds raised 
are somewhat restricted as to their usage, we expect to be able to attribute their 
entire value to the Building Fund. Current estimates are about $ 80,000 per 
event. I am volunteering at my local community league casino this May in order 
to get some experience and knowledge as to how it operates and what will be 
expected of the ATA volunteers. This type of act could be a nice personal act of 
charity to also work a casino for some association before the ATA casino and 
this type of experience would help us tremendously when our time comes. I 
strongly recommend it. This is a 2-day event. 
 
This is my last message as President with the AGM approaching and a new 
president forthcoming in June. I enjoyed my tenure and together I believe that 
we have accomplished a great deal during the last 2 years. We have had some 
wonderful successes and furthered many of our ongoing aims as well as 
introduced a few desirable new ones. Some which were only dreams are now 
regarded as imminent realities. This has been particularly evident in our funds 
balances growth and their positive prospects in the near future. Thank you all. 

 

 
Jim Syms 
ATA President 
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UPCOMING EVENTS:  
 
 

Parties 
Songkran Celebration 
April 26, 2008 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Picnic  June 29, 2008  
 
 
 

Camping July 12-13, 2008 

 

 
Dance to the live music of Laotian band “XO” at the Alberta Thai Association’s 
Songkran potluck party at the Parkview Community League (9135 – 146

th
 Street) 

on April 26. Doors open at 5:00 PM. 
 
Despite the extra expenses of hiring a band, the ATA board had decided to keep 
admission fees at $5 for members who bring food and $20 for those who come 
empty-handed as well as non-members. 
 
President Jim Syms said: “Following the tremendous success of last year’s party 
when we had a live band, we’ve decided to invite “XO” back to provide the 
music. 
 
“Songkran has always been our most popular event of the year and so we want 
to keep the admission fees down to attract more members.” 
 
There will be a cash bar and members are reminded NOT to bring their own 
alcoholic beverages as doing so will nullify the insurance. 
 
And please bring enough food because more than a hundred people are 
expected to attend. 
 
The annual potluck picnic at the Emily Murphy Park is scheduled for June 29, 
again at Site 1 with the pavilion and the Association is also planning a camping 
weekend on July 12-13. 
 
The board is open to suggestions for the camping site and those interested in 
the event should contact Jim (438-1433) or Eed (463-5479) with your proposal. 
 
“We cancelled our camping trip last year due to a shortage of participants, 
mainly because it was planned too close to the end of the school summer 
holidays,” said president Syms. 
 
“We hope the earlier dates in mid-July would be more appealing for this family 
event and we want to hear from those who want to join so we can record the 
numbers to see if we should go ahead. 
 
“And of course if you have any suggestions for a camping site, we would be 
delighted to hear from you.” 
 

 

Annual General Meeting 
June 8, 2008 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The ATA annual general meeting has been scheduled for June 8 (Sunday) at the 
North Millbourne Community League (980 Millbourne Road East)  – giving us 
another great opportunity to get together for a potluck party afterwards. 
 
The Association is calling for nomination for president to replace outgoing Jim 
Syms and secretary to take over from Wanna Saksaranrome.  
 
If you are interested to run or wish to propose a candidate for either of the 
positions, please submit your nomination to the Association (by mail to P.O. Box 
66034, Heritage Postal Outlet, Edmonton, AB. T6J 6T4). 
 
The hall opens at 3pm on June 8 and the meeting starts at 4pm sharp, to be 
followed immediately by a potluck party. 

 

 Cont. page 5  
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Upcoming Events  (cont. from page 3) 
 

Edmonton Heritage 
Festival 
 
August 2-4, 2008 

 
The Alberta Thai Association board is currently busy planning for the Edmonton 
Heritage Festival – Canada’s premier multi-cultural showcase – at the Hawrelak 
Park from August 2

nd
 to 4

th
. 

 
Former association president Dom Kriangkom will chair this event while Ngamta 
(Eed) Winner will head the food department, Chalinee (On) Klassen in charge of 
entertainment and Sarinna Klintberg will direct Arts and Crafts. 
 
Our pavilion had always been among the best at the three-day festival and again 
we call upon all of you to volunteer and help keep our colors flying high. 
 
The Heritage Festival is our biggest fund raiser of the year and the major 
contributor towards our building fund for the Thai Centre. But of course we 
cannot achieve such success without all our volunteers.  
 
Please contact either Jim (438-1433) or Eed (463-5479) if you are willing to help. 
“We need as much help as we can get, actually the more the merrier,” said Eed.  
 
You can volunteer for food preparation if your penchant is in cooking, and we 
need servers on-line as well. We need you to sell Arts and Craft products if you 
like to sell and meet people. 
 
If you are interested in performing before a large audience, we also need 
performers for cultural entertainment. Besides the usual Thai dancing and 
kickboxing, we would like to hear from you on whatever your specialty is. 
 
“We want to diversify into other areas for entertainment and we have had interest 
in somebody demonstrating floral arranging as well as Thai massage,” said Eed. 
 
“We also have volunteers for fruit and vegetable carvings or even musicians to 
play traditional Thai instruments.” 
 
All who had helped will be invited to a volunteers’ appreciation party afterwards, 
a great get-together to know your fellow-members better. 
 
We received a special boost in a recent edition of the Edmonton Food Bank’s 
newsletter when they used a photo of our dancers on their article on the Heritage 
Festival. 

 
 

News and Announcements 
 
2008 ATA Membership 
Renewal 

We are more than three months into 2008 and some members have yet to renew 
their membership. For those who have not done so, please complete the 
attached form and mail it back to the association (P.O. Box 66034, Heritage 
Postal Outlet, Edmonton, AB. T6J 6T4) together with a check in the correct 
amount. Family membership is $15.00 and individual membership is $10.00 
 
We have to receive your membership form ASAP because we need to up-dated 
information for the 2008 membership directory, which you will later receive a 
copy with our next newsletter. 
 
Benefits to ATA members include receiving a quarterly newsletter, joining our 
functions and events and the opportunity to meet with the Thai Counsel, on his 
visits Edmonton, to help you solve some of the problems you may face. 
 

 Cont. page 7 
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News and Announcements (cont. from page 5) 

 
2008 ATA membership 
renewal (cont.) 

 
We are planning our annual Songkran party in April, picnic at the Emily Murphy 
Park in July and the Edmonton Heritage Festival 2008 in August. Read more 
about the upcoming events in this newsletter. 
  
An Association is only as strong as its membership so take action immediately to 
renew your membership and invite your friends to join the ATA too. 
 
And this is an exceptionally good time to renew or join the ATA because 
members are invited to join the planning committee for the Thai Centre – the 
Association’s flagship and future headquarters. 

 
Thai Center 

 
We have come a long way in terms of raising funds for a Thai Centre, but we still 
have a long way to go if we are to realize our dream of having a clubhouse and 
headquarters we can call our “home”. 
 
However, the ATA board is now calling on members to join the planning 
committee for the Thai Centre as we need as much input as possible on the 
location, design, amenities, etc. 
 
“We can now look ahead and plan for the Thai Centre not only because we have 
accumulated some money but our casino license had been approved, meaning 
we will probably see big chunks of money coming in,” said ATA president Jim 
Syms. 
 
“Money raised for the casino cannot go directly into the building fund but can be 
used to offset the Association’s spending and for functions.” 
 
The ATA’s first casino night is tentatively scheduled for October 2009 at the 
Palace Casino in West Edmonton Mall.  
 
“It’s a long wait, but now that we’re in the loop, we get to do the casino once 
every 18 to 20 months,” said Syms. 
 
Special thanks must go to Maurice Rousseau, Ralph Klintberg and Sue Thomas 
who worked tirelessly in putting together our casino application, which had to be 
submitted several times to clear the red tape.  
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